

# CRUWYS MORCHARD PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Council meeting was held in Cruwys Morchard Parish Hall on  
Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> July 2018 at 8 p.m.

## 1 MEMBERS PRESENT

Mr G. Hall (Chairman), Mr D. Berry, Mrs J. Mitchell, Mr R. Hill, Mr M. Lake, Cllr M. Squires (County Councillor), Cllr P Heal (Chairman Mid Devon DC)

## 2 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr P. Colthorpe (District Councillor), Mr. N. Baker (Work Commitment)

## 3 NON-ATTENDANCE

Mr G. Kingdom, Mr. R. Hill

## 4 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 14<sup>th</sup> June 2018 had already been circulated prior to the meeting.

**Proposal:** Agreement to the content of the minutes was proposed by Mr Berry and seconded by Mr Lake and was unanimously agreed by the meeting and duly signed by the chairman.

## 5 DECLARATION OF INTEREST

None

## 6 MATTERS ARISING

None

## 7 PLANNING APPLICATION (18/00869/FULL & 18/00870/LBC) – Conversion of watermill to residential dwelling at Coombeland Mill, Pennymoor.

A short discussion took place.

**Proposal** – Mr Berry proposed and Mr Chave seconded agreement to this application and the meeting unanimously agreed.

## 8 ROAD SIGN – Way Village

Mr Hall stated that despite chasing the company he was still awaiting delivery of the road sign for Way Village.

It was agreed that if possible Mr. Hall would cancel the order and use another company who had stated they would be able to deliver the sign in a matter of weeks at a similar price to the first company.

## 9 PENNYMOOR SPEED LIMIT

The clerk stated that she had received agreement that the £1,000 donation of harvest money could be used to put towards the cost of the Traffic Regulation Order (TRO).

Cllr Squires stated that both Lapford and Morchard Road were also looking to get a TRO and there is a possibility that one TRO could be obtained to cover all areas which would mean considerable less cost to each parish. She said she would come back to us with more information when available.

**CRUWYS MORCHARD PARISH COUNCIL**

The option to raise more monies for this project would be put on hold until we get the results of Cllr Squires enquiries.

**10 NOTICEBOARDS**

The clerk confirmed that Mr Lake had taken down the 2 noticeboards in Pennymoor. Mr Lake stated that the noticeboards had been refurbished and were now ready to go back on the wall when agreed by the new owner of the building.

Temporarily notice are being placed on the Pennymoor Chapel noticeboard with permission from Rev Ruth Green.

**11 GDPR**

The clerk stated that she had now had received 53 responses to her Consent Form email and a chasing email had been sent out this week. At the end of the month those email addresses where parishioners had not responded will be deleted, however, a link to the form will be available on the parish council website.

**12 HIGHWAY PROBLEMS**

Mrs Mitchell mentioned again about the missing No Through Road signs at Cotton Lane and Way Village as Devon CC should supply these as replacement signs.

**13 Cllr Peter Heal – Chairman of Mid Devon District Council**

Mr Heal introduced himself and talked about the issues going on in the District Council in particular proposed planning at Junction 27, housing development in Tiverton and Cullompton.

He also spoke of his role in the Council and what his duties were.

Mr Hall thanked him for attending our meeting

Meeting closed 9:10 p.m.

Signed (Chairman)..... Date.....